EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE HELD ON 29 NOVEMBER 2001

COS.35/01 QUEEN'S JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS

Pursuant to Minute COS.11/01(c), the Head of Community Support presented report LCD.93/01 providing suggestions for the Council's contribution to celebrating the Golden Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth II.

He outlined the various suggestions, which included a Street Music Festival and Street Parties. Although it was considered that the main thrust for celebration should be on the selected dates of 1-4 June 2002, it would be possible to theme certain of the events included in the Council's Special Events Programme around the Queen's 50 year reign.

RESOLVED – That the following be forwarded to the Executive for consideration:

This Committee supports the suggestions for celebrating the Queen's Golden Jubilee as contained within report LCD.93/01, subject to the following:

- (i) Up to a maximum of £10,000 be allocated from within existing budgets (but not from the Grants for Leisure Budget) to fund applications for celebrations as outlined in the report, including £2,500 towards the cost of the Street Music Festival.
- (ii) That arrangements be made for the Upperby Gala to take place on an alternative date during 2002.
- (iii) That the Multi-Cultural Festival should concentrate on Commonwealth cultures and be renamed as "Commonwealth Festival" for 2002 only.